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Development Services
From Concept to Construction

APPEAL SUMMARY

Status: Decision Rendered

Appeal ID: 21962 Project Address: 6704 SE 122nd Ave

Hearing Date: 10/2/19 Appellant Name: Jan-Philp Hollstrom

Case No.: E-001 Appellant Phone: 503-706-1520

Appeal Type: Electrical Plans Examiner/Inspector: Brian Crise

Project Type: commercial Stories: ? Occupancy: Not given Construction Type: Not 
given 

Building/Business Name: Fire Sprinklers: No 

Appeal Involves: other: Ductbank cover depth LUR or Permit Application No.: 19-233394-ET 

Plan Submitted Option: pdf    [File 1] Proposed use: Pedestrian walking path

APPEAL INFORMATION SHEET

Appeal item 1

Code Section NEC Table 300.5

Requires Table 300.5 shows that PVC conduit may be covered with 4" of backfill, if below a 4" concrete slab 
with no vehicular traffic. The code is unclear as to required cover under asphalt, not subject to 
vehicular traffic.

Proposed Design To install PVC conduit in the top layer of subgrade, scratched in, and covered with 4" of aggregate 
and 3" of asphalt, per detail D on C-402. Total cover on asphalt walkways would be 7-8" of 
asphalt, aggregate and subbase backfill. Please see affected walkway highlighted on C-310 and 
C-312. 

Reason for alternative Urban Forestry, a part of the City of Portland Parks and Recreation, opposes trenching to required 
depth as they fear it may damage tree roots in the botanical garden. The walking paths in this 
project are either concrete paved type 1 or 2 as shown on attached C-402, or asphalt paved type 
1, also show on C-402. Table 300.5 allows us to install the 1" conduits (PVC sch. 40) on the 
subgrade and meet cover requirements for concrete walkways. The asphalt walkways do not 
appear to have sufficient cover to meet code, if installed on the subgrade. 

APPEAL DECISION

Conduit cover depth below asphalt: Granted provided marker tape is used along route of conduit and 
provided the as-built plans clearly show the decreased cover depth. 
Appellant may contact Brian Crise (503-823-7293) with questions.
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The Administrative Appeal Board finds with the conditions noted, that the information submitted by the appellant 
demonstrates that the approved modifications or alternate methods are consistent with the intent of the code; do 
not lessen health, safety, accessibility, life, fire safety or structural requirements; and that special conditions 
unique to this project make strict application of those code sections impractical.

Pursuant to City Code Chapter 24.10, you may appeal this decision to the Building Code Board of Appeal within 
90 calendar days of the date this decision is published. For information on the appeals process, go to 
www.portlandoregon.gov/bds/appealsinfo, call (503) 823-7300 or come in to the Development Services Center.
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